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Permanent Mission of Brazil to the United Nations Office in Geneva
Chemin Louis Dunant, 15 – 1202 –  Genève
Human Rights Council – 21th session of the UPR Working Group
Mr. President,

Brazil welcomes the delegation of Sweden and thanks for the presentation of its comprehensive National Report.

Brazil acknowledges the adoption of the Act on criminal responsibility for genocide, crimes against humanity and war crimes, which represents an important step for the implementation of the provisions of the Rome Statute in domestic law.

Brazil commends Sweden for the legislative amendment that explicitly recognized the Sámi as an indigenous people.

We share the concern expressed by CERD about the discrepancy between the increasing incidence of hate crimes and the decrease in the number of preliminary investigations and convictions. The current reorganization of the Swedish Police should be seized

as an opportunity to prevent ethnic profiling practices and to engage in building trust with local communities.

Brazil recommends that Sweden:

1.Consider ratifying ILO Convention n. 169 on Indigenous and Tribal Peoples; and

2.Strengthen efforts to prevent, effectively investigate, prosecute and punish all hate crimes, as well as all acts of racial discrimination, xenophobia, and related intolerance.

Thank you.
